
of the Blaney Street parking 
lot during the visit and will 
be supplying alternative off-
street parking for neighbor-
hood residents for the Octo-
ber 31 cruise ship visit. 
 
October is a busy time in 
Salem, but it can be a fun 
time, as well. Check out 
www.hauntedhappenings.
org/locals for some great 
information for residents. 
Grab an “Ask Me—I’m a 
Local!” button from Salem 
Main Streets or Destination 
Salem.  
 
And be sure to join us for 
the annual Mayor’s Night 
Out on Oct. 7. Starting at 
3pm participating museums 
and attractions will be free 
to Salem residents with ID. 
Parking in the two city gar-
ages will be free for resi-
dents after 4pm. Then, start-
ing at 5:30pm families can 
join us at the East India 
Square Fountain on the Es-
sex Street Pedestrian Mall 
for our annual Trick-or-Treat 
with the Mayor. I hope you 
will join us! 
 
 
 
 
Kim Driscoll 
Mayor, City of Salem 

Dear Salem resident, 
 
October is right around 
the corner and with it all 
the excitement—and 
challenges—that come 
with his annual season 
here in Salem. Check out 
this issue of the FYI Salem 
newsletter for more infor-
mation about anticipat-
ed traffic and parking 
impacts this coming Oc-
tober. Be sure to sign up 
for CodeRED and City 
News announcements at 
www.salem.com/
subscribe to stay up on 
the latest changes or up-
dates. We’ll have new 
parking capacity sign-
age, traffic signal sys-
tems, and a pilot for a 
bus shuttle system from 
parking lots outside of 
the downtown later in 
October, all with the 
goal of reducing traffic 

challenges through the 
month. Later this week 
we’ll also be announcing 
some expansions to our 
Zagster Bike Share pro-
gram, with the goal of en-
couraging our more local 
visitors to leave the cars at 
home and come experi-
ence Salem by bike! 
 
This issue of the newsletter 
also brings updates about 
our annual household haz-
ardous and e-waste dis-
posal day for Salem resi-
dents. We’ll be announc-
ing next week some more 
“dumpster days” for bulky 
item disposal for Salem 
residents at our transfer 
station, so be sure to keep 
an eye on salem.com for 
those dates. 
 
October also brings a re-
turn for cruise vessels to 
our historic port. These visit-
ing ships help contribute 
to our local economy, 
without adding to our lo-
cal traffic! This October 
we’ll welcome Le Soleal, 
with about 400 people on 
board, on October 2, and 
the third visit of the Sea-
bourn Quest, with 785 on 
board, on October 31. As 
always, per federal re-
quirements we’ll close part 
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The Community Preservation Act provides a local dedicated fund to undertake open space, historic 
preservation, outdoor recreation, and community housing projects. Implementation of the CPA is over-
seen by the Community Preservation Committee, composed of representatives from the Conservation 

Commission, Historical Commission, Planning Board, Park & Recreation Commission and Salem Housing 
Authority, along with appointees from the Mayor and the City Council.  

CPC annually updates its Community Preservation Plan of guidance and criteria for selecting projects. To 
aid in the update of the plan, a public information hearing will take place October 10 at 6pm, 120 Wash-
ington St, 3rd floor. After the public hearing, a draft FY18 Community Preservation Plan will be prepared 
and made available for public comment. Following, the CPC will solicit project proposals, review submit-

ted applications, and recommend projects to the City Council for funding. The deadline for the next 
round of proposals will be mid-March 2018. 

“Salem’s CPA funding has made it possible to create 88 units of affordable housing, to preserve, restore 
or improve 17 historic resources, to assess, design, create or renovate 9 playgrounds, and to assist with 11 
additional recreation projects,” Salem Mayor Kim Driscoll said. “More than $27 million in local, private, 
State, Federal and other resources is being leveraged for these housing, historic and recreation projects.” 

October Traffic & Parking 

CPA Public Hearing 

Planned street closures will be announced via CodeRED and 
City News & Announcements, and also posted 
at www.salem.com, www.salempd.net, 
and www.hauntedhappenings.org. You can subscribe to 
CodeRED and City News & Announcements 
at www.salem.com/subscribe. Additional updates about 
traffic in October in Salem is shared at www.twitter.com/
getthruoctober and more details for residents are 
at www.hauntedhappenings.org/locals. 

Parking on streets with "October Resident Only" signage requires an October resident 
parking hang tag for your vehicle. Vehicles with the regular annual resident parking 
sticker cannot park on a street with an October resident parking restriction, unless they 
have the October hang tag. An October hang tag does not authorize the vehicle to 
park elsewhere in the city with a year-round resident parking restriction, unless that ve-
hicle also has a year-round resident parking sticker for that zone. 
 
October parking hang tags can be picked up at the Parking Garage office, 1 New 
Liberty St, or the Collector's Office at City Hall, 93 Washington St, during regular business 
hours. The vehicle must be registered at an address on an October resident parking 
only street and only one hang tag is distributed per vehicle. There is no charge for an 
October resident parking hang tag.  
 
Salem residents with proof of residency park for free on October weekends in the kiosk 
lot on Church Street and the City's surface parking lot next to the MBTA train station. 



PAGE 3 

F Y I  S A L E M  

Household Hazardous Waste 

Le Soleal in Salem 
In order to comply with the requirements of the federal 
Maritime Transportation Security Act, for the arrival of the 
Le Soléal cruise vessel at the Footprint Wharf adjacent to 
Salem Wharf on Blaney Street, the lower portion of the 
public parking lot at Salem Wharf on Blaney Street will be 
closed from 11:30 p.m. on October 1st to 5:00 p.m. on Oc-

tober 2nd. Blaney Street itself and parts of Derby Street 
near the Blaney Street intersection will also be posted as 
temporary no parking zones during this time. 

 

Salem Ferry passengers who need access to the lower end of the Blaney Street parking lot will be 
permitted some limited access, but will need to pass through a security point. Ferry passenger ve-
hicles will be allowed access on a space available basis. The upper portion of the Blaney Street lot 
will remain open to the public and access to the Zagster Salem bike share station will still be possi-
ble during this time. 
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Hire a Vet 


